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By email to:   

                 Date: 10 May 2021 
 
Dear  
 
Freedom of Information request 
 
Thank you for your request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 
(FOIA), which was received by the Human Tissue Authority (HTA) on 31 March 
2021. Your email outlined the following request: 
 
Under the Freedom of Information Act, please could I request the following 
information: 
 
1)     Please advise what technologies (including version) you use for: 
 
Name of technology and Version used 
 
HR 
 
Payroll 
  
L&D 
 
Finance 
 
Procurement 
 
Contact Centre 
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2)     Please advise if any of the following services are outsourced to third parties, 
and if so, when does the contract end? 
 
Outsourced? 
 
If so, name of organisation outsourced to 
 
Contract end date 
 
HR 
 
Payroll 
 
L&D 
 
Finance 
 
Procurement 
 
Contact Centre 
 
Please can you email the answers back and if you have any questions or need 
further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 

Response 
 

1. The HTA uses the following technologies and versions as set out below: 
 

HR- The HTA uses IRIS (version V10.36) for our People records. 
 

Payroll- The HTA uses Chris21 for its payroll. The version is not currently  
 known 
  

L&D- The HTA uses Astute (version 1.0.7) for all compliance and mandatory 
 training 
 

Finance- The HTA uses Microsoft Great Plains version 2015 
 

Procurement- Not applicable 
 

Contact Centre- the HTA makes use of a Contact Centre for IT purposes only 
 and which is provided by our Managed Support Provider, BCC Group. 
 

2. In response to your question on providers, the outsourced contracts relate to 
the below. 

 
Payroll – outsourced to Frontier Software Plc and the contract is a rolling one 

 which is reviewed in August each year. 
 




